TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER DEVELOPMENT TASK FORCE
January 11, 2018
APPROVED MINUTES

The meeting of the Town of East Hampton’s Water Development Task Force was held at the Colchester / East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority Meeting Room on Thursday, January 11, 2018. 

In Attendance: Mark Barmasse, Alan Hurst, Tim Csere, Rowland Rux and Meg Wright
Not In Attendance: 
Other Attendee(s): Tim Smith: Public Utilities Administrator 
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes Meeting of December 14, 2017.
Motion made by Mr. Hurst to approve minutes. Second by Mr. Csere. Vote: 4-0. Motion Passed. 2 Absent
3. Public Comment
No public remarks.
Mr. Rux joined meeting at 7:07.
4. Interconnection Study Update with Tighe & Bond
Paul Malmrose, Vice President and Tom LeCourt, Project Manager of Tighe and Bond presented a supplemental report to the 2017 Water System Interconnection Study report introducing additional analysis with the purpose of serving only the highest priority properties from existing wells. After a lengthy discussion the task force made the following recommendation. 
Mr. Hurst left meeting at 7:24

4. Resolution:
The Water Development Task Force recommends (1) the continuation to pursue development of the Cobalt Landing Wellfield and Centralized Water System by updating projected cost and re-evaluating phasing options to minimize initial capital investments and 
(2) Further pursue feasibility of purchasing water from the Metropolitan District Commission (MDC) via construction of a new interconnection with the Town of Portland.
Motion was made by Mr. Rux. Second by Mr. Csere. Vote: 4-0. Motion Passed. 1 Absent
5. Adjournment:

 Motion made to adjourn by Mr. Rux, Second by Mr. Csere and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm
Respectfully submitted,
Linda B Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a vote of 4-0 by the Water Development Task Force on March 8th, 2018.
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